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FO|AAppeal- OS&LE letter of January 30, 2012

DearAppeals Officer:

This is an appeal of the January 30,2012 response of my Freedom of Information
Act ('FO|A") request originally made to the Department of Veteran Affairs main FOIA
Office on December 5, 2012.

By letter dated December 5,2012,1 submitted a FOIA request to Laurie Karney,
FOIA Team lead requesting:

1. [a]ll records concerning oversight of the Office of Security &Law
Enforcement and the Law Enforcement Training Center for FY 2006-
2011. These oversight records may include, but are not limited to
personnel training records, training compliance, certifications and
qualifications; and

2. I also seek any results maintained by the VA on the results of these
oversight activities, including corrective action plans and best
practices.

By letter dated January 5,2012, James P. Horan, Director, FOIA Service, informed
me that his office did not have any responsive records. Mr. Horan further advised me
that he had referred the request to the Office of Operations, Security and
Preparedness.

By letter dated January 30,2012, Tanya Al-Khateeb informed me that the Office of
Operations, Security and Preparedness, Office of Security and Law Enforcement
(''OS&LE") had no responsive records.

I appeal the finding that the VA has no responsive records. I believe that Mr. Horan's
referralto Ms. Al-Khateeb's office was improper as I clearly seek oversight records of
the OS&LE. and that office should not oversee itself.
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Please review Mr. Horan's search and also instruct him to refer this request to the
proper office that oversees OS&LE activities - be it an Assistant Secretary in the
main office, the Office of lnspector General or another component of the VA. lf the
VA does not oversee the activities of OS&LE, please let me know this also.

lf you have any questions concerning this matter, feel free to contact me at your
convenience.

Scott A. Hodes


